
KIWANOGRAM
February 7, 2014

Presiding:          Carrol Spencer
Checkpoint:       Marv Beatty, Dave Wendricks 
Opening word: Virgil Jurrens
Greeter: Bill Battista
Music: Boomer and Mary
Raffle Winner:   Jim Danner, 

ASA Ski Program

Kiwanis Club of Madison West

Guests: Rev Charles Berthoud, guest

of Terry Stewart: Kathy Ferwerda and Pete
Brethouwer, guests of Ed Reisch; Bruce
Roberts, new member (Jack Padgham
sponsor); and Eloise Wendahl, guest of
speaker (UW Intern with the library
foundation)

Program:
Jenni Collins, Executive Director of the
Madison Public Library Foundation, described
the construction of the Meadowridge Library
on Raymond Road. The new library will occupy
space vacated by the Ace Hardware store. The
old library will become the neighborhood
center for the area. The new facility will have a
110 seat meeting room, a small meeting,
community kitchen available to the public, Art
in the Public Place, numerous computer
stations, fitness area programmed by Madison
School and Community Recreation. Private
funds of $100,000 will be used to support this
$1.7 mil project. More private funds are being
solicited.

Up coming Programs
Date Program Greeter                     Opening Word
February 14 Reverse Mortgages Randy Grobe             Fred Ross

Steve Kalscheur
February 21 Madison West Kiwanis Foundation Jim Marschall             Karyn Schairer

Bruce Hoehne             

Important Dates
Date Event
February 12 Lunch Buddies, Midvale
February 12 Potluck Dinner, 2nd Graders, 

Midvale
February 13 Field Trip Midvale-Overture 
February 18 Foundation Meeting, Lussier
February 19 Interclub with Golden K
February 19 Lunch Buddies, Midvale
February 23 Belleville Chili Dinner 
February 26 Lunch Buddies, Midvale
February 26 Potluck Dinner, Kindergarten, 

Midvale
February 28 Regular Meeting will be at 

Oakwood Village

Announcements:
Our regular meeting on February 28 will take place
at Oakwood on Mineral Point Road. Covenant has
their annual garage type sale on that weekend. The
program will be Kelley Scheffield, the UW Women’s
Volleyball coach.

During Easter week, we will not have a meeting on
April 18 but instead we will have a meeting with the
Madison East Kiwanis Club on April 16, noon, at the
Hometown Buffet on East Washington Avenue.

(More announcements on page 2)   

Jenni Collins and Carrol Spencer



Club Officers (2012-2013)
President: Bill Grabel
Vice President Carrol Spencer
Secretary Ron Schuler
Treasurer: Randy Grobe
Past President Bruce Hoehne
Board of Directors
Bonnie Hansen Mary Mennes
Ed Reisch Al Wearing
Bill Battista Tom McCrill

Meeting Time and Location
Fridays, 11:45 am 
Covenant Presbyterian Church 

326 South Segoe Road
Madison, WI
Web site: madisonwestkiwanis.com

Announcements
Results of our club board meeting on
February 5, include: Club Bylaws were denied
by Kiwanis (primarily minor edits), planning a
meeting at the Boys and Girls Club in May or
June and Bruce Roberts and Scott Maier
were approved for membership (Induction
will take place later).

Bruce Hoehne informed members of a
Potluck Dinner with second grade class on
February 12 and a Potluck Dinner with
kindergarten class on February 26. If
interested in participating please contact
Bonnie Hansen by phone: 838-8456 or by
email 2bonniejeanne@charter.net. Club
members can sign up for the Potluck Dinners
through our web site.

Late addition-Volunteers needed for Midvale
School Field Trip to Overture Center on
February 13. Contact Bonnie Hansen by the
end of the day, Feb 10 if interested.

Ed Reisch reported no one was able to
participate in the Midvale Lunch Buddies on
Wednesday, February 5 The next lunch
buddies is scheduled for Wednesday,
February 12, 12:30 pm to 1:05 pm. Contact
Ed Reisch if interested in participating. Ed’s
email is mlreisch@chorus.net and phone is
274-4371. Club members can sign up for the
Lunch Buddies through our web site.

Members are reminded the Youth and
Community Services Grants applications are
due April 4. Each application must have a
sponsor who is a member of our club. More
grant information and application forms can
be found on our website:
madisonwestkiwanis.com If you need
additional information contact Bonnie Hansen
for the Community Service grants and Arlin
Brannstrom for the Youth Service grants.

Fourteen applications were received for
the Henry Ahlgren Humanitarian Scholar-
ship. This scholarship recognizes a high
school senior who demonstrates
scholarship, communication skills,
extracurricular activities and community
service. This scholarship is in honor of
Henry Ahlgren, one charter president.

Dave Wendricks announced interclub
opportunities:

1. February 19, Golden K Club, Cities of 
Germany. (More details later)

2. February 23, Belleville Chili Dinner. (See 
details below)

An interclub with the Middleton Kiwanis
Club was held at their Annual Pancake
Breakfast on February 1. Members
attending were Harold Green, Bruce
Hoehne, Millard Johnson, Mary Mennes, Ed
Reisch, Ron Schuler, Chuck Stumpf, and
Dave Wendricks.

Reminder, the Belleville Kiwanis Club has
their Annual Chili Dinner and Travel Show
scheduled for February 23 from 11:00 am
to 7:00 pm at the Belleville High School.
The travel show will feature Scotland. In
addition the Belleville Library will provide a
presentation on the Martin Luther King for
Black History Month.
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